CITY OF SAN ANTONIO PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT CITY COUNCIL AGENDA MEMORANDUM

TO: Sheryl Sculley, City Manager

FROM: Malcolm Matthews, Director, Parks and Recreation Department

SUBJECT: Naming the Softball Field in Cuellar Park

DATE: June 29, 2006

SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS

This ordinance names the softball field, located in Cuellar Park at 5626 San Fernando in City Council District 6, as the "Rudy Perez Sr. Softball Field."

Staff recommends approval of this ordinance.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

Councilwoman Delicia Herrera, City Councilwoman for District 6, submitted a request to the City Clerk's Office dated March 13, 2006 for the naming of the softball field at Cuellar Park at 5626 San Fernando to the "Rudy Perez Sr. Softball Field." The request was submitted to honor Mr. Rudy Perez Sr., a distinguished member of the community. He has served tirelessly to the Edgewood Pony League for many years.

As per the requirements of Chapter 2, Article VI of the City Code of the City of San Antonio, a committee was established to hold a public hearing on this proposal. The committee consisted of Councilwoman Delicia Herrera, City Councilwoman for District 6; Ms. Aurora Barrera, Community Representative; and Mike Gonzaba, Assistant Director of the Department of Parks and Recreation. In addition, as required by City Code, notice of the public hearing was posted and by direct notification of all residents and businesses within 200 feet of this public property.

Following the distribution of notices, there were four notices received in favor of the proposed name. The public hearing was held on Tuesday, May 23, 2006 at 6:00 p.m. at the Cuellar Community Center, located at 5626 San Fernando. Three members of the community attended the hearing. The committee concurred to recommend to the City Council that the softball field in Cuellar Park be named to "Rudy Perez Sr. Softball Field."

POLICY ANALYSIS

The naming and renaming of the City's public facilities is regulated under Chapter 2, Article VI of the City Code. This action is consistent with these regulations.

FISCAL IMPACT

Beyond the minimal costs associated with signage, this action will place no demands on the City's general fund.

COORDINATION

This action was coordinated with the City Clerk's and the City Attorney's Offices.

Malcolm Matthews

Director of Parks and Recreation

Frances A. Gonzalez

Assistant City Manager

Approved for Council Consideration:

Sheryl Sculley
City Manager

CITY OF SAN ANTONIO OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

OF MAR 16 AM 8: 18

INTERDEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM

TO:

Leticia Vacek, City Clerk

FROM:

Councilwoman Delicia Herrera, District 6

COPIES:

Malcolm Matthews, Director of Parks and Recreation

SUBJECT:

Naming of Softball Field at Cuellar Park for Rudy Perez

DATE:

March 13, 2006

At the request of several constituents, this memo serves to initiate the process to name the unnamed softball field at Cuellar Park in honor of a distinguished community member – Mr. Rudy Perez. The request is to name it *Rudy Perez Sr*.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Delicia Herrera Councilwoman

District 6

DH:pjp



CITY OF SAN ANTONIO

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK
P.O. BOX 839966
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78283-3966

TEL: 210-207-7253 FAX: 210-207-7032

March 17, 2006

Delicia Herrera Councilwoman District 6 100 Military Plaza San Antonio, Texas 78205

Re: Naming of the softball field at Cuellar Park in Honor of Rudy Perez Sr.

Dear Ms. Herrera:

Attached for consideration is a request to name the softball field at Cuellar Park in honor of Rudy Sanchez Sr, a distinguished member of the community. As Ordinance No. 88401 stipulates (attached), your request has been sent to the following individuals:

- Sheryl L. Sculley, City Manager
- Malcolm J. Matthews, Director, Parks and Recreation
- Michael D. Bernard, City Attorney

In accordance with Ordinance No. 88401 a committee will need to be formulated to discuss all issues pertaining to the name change. The committee shall also designate a date and time for a public hearing to consider the proposed change. As the subject facility is in District 6, it will be necessary for your office to take the lead in the formation of said committee.

Thanking you in advance for your prompt attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Leticia M. Vacek

City Clerk

Cc: Sheryl L. Scully, City Manager

Malcolm J. Matthews, Director, Parks and Recreation

Michael D. Bernard, City Attorney



RECEIVED
CITY OF SAN ANTONIO
CITY CLERK

2006 APR -6 ₱ 12: 23

Notice of Public Meeting

PROPOSED NAMING OF SOFTBALL FIELD LOCATED IN CUELLAR PARK AT 5626 SAN FERNANDO

- The City of San Antonio will hold a public hearing on the proposal to name a Softball Field, located in Cuellar Park at 5626 San Fernando in City Council District 6, as the "Rudy Perez Sr., Softball Field".
- The proposed name is in recognition of Mr. Rudy Perez Sr., a distinguished community member, who has been active in promoting and participating in softball for youth for many years.
- On the date and time shown below, the Committee appointed by Councilwoman Delicia Herrera will meet to consider the suggested name. This meeting will be open to the public and there will be time allotted during the meeting for public comment.

Date:

Tuesday, May 23, 2006

Time:

6:00 P. M.

Place:

Cuellar Community Center

5626 San Fernando

- The City will hear comments for or against this proposed name
- The public may submit any other names for consideration; these must be received not later than May 1, 2006 at the address below
- For information, please contact the Department of Parks and Recreation: P.O. Box 839966
 San Antonio, Texas 78283
 or (210) 207-8480